CATECHETICAL OFFICE



August 14, 2012

Jacqueline Haag Mother's House Publishing 6180 Lehman, Suite 104 Colorado Springs, Colorado 80918

Dear Ms Haag:

On behalf of His Eminence, Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan, thank you for sending the Archdiocese of New York a copy of your new RCIA text series, *God Calls You by Name: A Journey through the Rite of Christian Initiation* by Joyce Stolberg. His Eminence, Cardinal Dolan has asked our office to review it for him and offer you some commentary.

After a thorough review of all the materials you sent us, Catechist & Director's Edition, Participant's Edition, and Workbook, we can say that we have found this new series filled with a tremendous amount of information that can be used with adults who participate in their parish Catechumenate process. The series offers a large array of topics with clear explanations and interesting questions and answers.

We were happy to see that you offer the possibility of presenting the material, either in the traditional educational structure or in the lectionary-based catechesis format for a year round catechumenate process.

We were impressed by the Supplement material offered in the Director's Edition, especially the Retreat Designs and the section that covers "essential issues" for a parish coordinator of the Catechumenate.

And finally, we agree with you when you mention that this series would serve ideally for adult faith formation opportunities within a parish structure. We were also happy to hear that you are planning to offer this material in Spanish.

With sincere gratitude for all the good you do in the area of Christian Initiation and adult faith formation,

Sr. Joan Curtin, CND Archdiocesan Director

Catechetical Office